
Live stream link for Sunday’s Service at 10:45 a.m.: 
https://youtu.be/1N2iB6CylEg 

If you miss the live stream, watch your email for the 
link to the to be sent out Sunday at 12:30 p.m. 

We will have our usual Sunday 
services at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m.                              
The 10:45 a.m.  service will be 
livestreamed on our YouTube 

channel using link: 
https://youtu.be/1N2iB6CylEg  

To sign up for our worship services, use the links provided below.   
8:15 a.m. worship service: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050e48a8aa2aa5fd0-8151 
10:45 a.m. worship service:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050e48a8aa2aa5fd0-10453 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, May 2nd– 8:15 a.m. Worship Service 
      9:30 a.m. Book of Faith Sunday School 
         Children’s Sunday School  
     10:45 a.m. Worship Service via livestream on  
 YouTube:  https://youtu.be/1N2iB6CylEg 
Tuesday, May 4th--10 a.m. Staff Meeting via Zoom 
     12 p.m. Word at Lunch  
             Use link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81419008329 
        7 p.m. Worship & Music Committee 
Wednesday, May 5th--5:30 p.m. Executive Committee 
Thursday, May 6th--7 p.m. Men’s Group Beer & Bible 

If youôve thought about joining C&C now is the 
time!  Pastor Brook will be offering a New 
Member Orientation on Sunday, May 16th 

from 12:30 - 2:30 p.m. 
Lunch will be provided. 

Come learn about Lutheranism, Cross & Crown, our history, and 
ways to get connected and grow in your faith! RSVP to Pastor 

Brook (pastorbrook@crossandcrown.org). 

NEWSLETTER 
APRIL 30, 2021

GoFundMe Campaign for  
Cindy Pembleton 

     Cindy recently discovered that she 
has an aggressive form of breast cancer (triple-negative). She 
will be undergoing five months of chemotherapy before        
surgery. She is so very loved by her children, grandchildren, 
and her community, and we are hoping to help support her 
by contributing to medical expenses and lost wages.  
     Cindy is the strongest woman we know, but we want her to 
be able to save her strength for the good fight and be able to 
take time off of work if she needs it.  If you would like to             
contribute to Cindyôs GoFundMe Page use the link below. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/support-for-cindy-pembleton?
utm_source=facebook  
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Notes for Nurses!  
National Nurses Week is May 6 th ð May 12 th!   

Community Care and the C&C Health Ministry  will 

be sending nurses in our area a special Thank You 

gift this May!   Weõve put some blank cards in the 

narthex if youõd like to include a note of thanks.  Considering 

the challenging year weõve had with COVID we feel itõs         

especially important to remember these important members of 

the healthcare community.  

Table Talk will not meet this coming Wednesday, May 5th.   
We will meet again on May 12th. 

The Contemplative Prayer group will meet via 
Zoom on Sunday, May 2 from 1:00 to 2:15 p.m. 

This is an opportunity to learn and practice 
centering prayer and sit in silence to be more 

open to God's Spirit. New participants are          
welcome.  To join in go to:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81922106705?
pwd=ay94UTdtYnZramQ1OTNRQlRTbFluQT09 

*LJ@: +FK<J 
     This Sunday, Audrey Ansel will play the trumpet for worship.  She 
offers {ŀƭǾŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ /ǊŜŀǘŜŘ by Pavel Chesnokov (Tschesnokoff),     
originally a choral work written by the Russian composer in 1912 as a 
Communion Hymn based on Psalm 73:12.  The words adapted in 
English are, “Salvation is created in the midst of the earth, O God, 
our God, Alleluia.”  It has been successfully arranged for band, and 
Audrey plays the trumpet part while the rest of the parts will be 
played on the organ.   
     The postlude is ¢ƘƛƴŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ DƭƻǊȅ ELW 376, music by Handel 
written for the Oratorio WƻǎƘǳŀ (1747) and used also in the Oratorio 
WǳŘŀǎ aŀŎŎŀōŀŜǳǎΣ where the chorus sings, “See the Conquering   
Hero Comes.” 
     Its tune name is derived from the connection to the oratorio and 
is called WǳŘŀǎ aŀŎŎŀōŀŜǳǎ after the hero of the Israelites whose        
victory is celebrated at Hanukkah.  The text to this hymn is from a 
Swiss Minister,  Edmond Budry, originally in French, “A Toi La Gloire” 
which was translated by R. Birch Hoyle into ¢ƘƛƴŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ DƭƻǊȅ.       
Interestingly, the popular tune by Handel was paired with the Charles 
Wesley hymn, /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ƛǎ wƛǎŜƴ ¢ƻŘŀȅ, in the IŀǊƳƻƴƛŀ {ŀŎǊŀ 
hymnal published around 1753.  The triumphant melody reflects 
Easter joy in the resurrection of Jesus from the dead.   
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Before you arrive: 

¶ If you or a member of your family are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19, have tested positive in the past 14 days, 
or have been exposed to someone who has tested positive for COVID in the last 14 days, please stay home. 

¶ If you are in a high-risk category please consider staying home and tuning in to our virtual service via our social media 
channels. Virtual services will continue to be offered indefinitely. 

 
Entering the building for worship indicates that you and your family agree to abide by the following safely protocols: 
 

¶ Masks must be worn at all times  

¶ Maintaining at least 6ô from others at all times (no hugging!), except for members of the same family 

¶ Worshippers will enter via the narthex doors and maintain 6ô social distancing per pre-marked Xôs on the floor as they wait 
for an usher to greet and direct you to an assigned seat. 

¶ All worshippers are asked to sign in as they enter  

¶ To minimize the spread of aerosols, it is recommended that older worshippers be seated in the front pews and parents/
adults with children be seated in the back pews. 

¶ We will not be singing, but there will be music 

¶ Communion will be offered, in a safe and sanitary way, in the fellowship hall as worshippers leave the service. They will 
then exit the building through the fellowship hall doors. 

¶ The restrooms closest to the sanctuary will be open for use, one person at a time to maintain safe distancing.  Parents 
are asked to accompany children into the restrooms. Disinfecting wipes will be available for use on doorknobs and              
faucets when exiting 

¶ The Offering plate will be located near the back pew for use when entering or exiting the sanctuary 

¶ Ushers will dismiss worshippers by rows to proceed to communion 
 
Other Protocols: 

¶ The rest of the building will remain closed during worship services 

¶ Entrance doors and exit doors will be left open to minimize touching surfaces at the start and end of services 

¶ Sanctuary doors will be left open during services for ventilation 

¶ All hymnals, Bibles, cards, and pencils will be removed from pews 

¶ Bulletins will be available and should be taken home for recycling 

¶ Only the sanctuary, narthex, fellowship hall, and restrooms closest to the sanctuary will be open as needed. All other             
areas of the church building will be roped off and closed to all members. 

¶ The water fountain will be covered and not available for use. 

¶ Childrenôs Time and nursery services will not be available  

¶ Please be aware that because these services are lived streamed, worshippers may be filmed 
 
*we will need 2 ushers to assist with seating and directing members to communion 

Safe InSide Worship Protocols During COVID-19 
 

¶ The size of our sanctuary and seating arrangement limits the number that can safely worship to 60. We 
will be offering two services at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m. 

¶ LeAnne will be sending the Sign-Up Genius email on Monday mornings and a reminder on Wednesday 
before that weekôs services. 


